
OFFICE OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE
23 May 2019

Suzanne Falvi
Executive General Manager

Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC)
PO Box A2449
Sydney South NSW 1235

Attention: Thomas Lozanov

Dear Ms Falvi,
REF: ERC0257

Transparency of New Projects - Consultation Paper

Powerlink Queensland (Powerlink) welcomes the opportunity to provide input to the AEMC's
Consultation Paper on the Transparency of New Projects Rule change proposals from Energy
Networks Australia (ENA), Australian Energy Council (AEC) and the Australian Energy Market
Operator (AEMO).

Powerlink supports the Rule change proposals which have the common objective of seeking to
increase transparency of information about new and proposed generation projects. Primarily
Powerlink is supportive of an approach that can assist to facilitate more efficient and optimal
network outcomes at a lower cost to consumers. From this perspective, Powerlink makes the
following key points in response to the issues raised in the Consultation Paper:

1 Consolidated consideration of Rule change proposals - Powerlink considers the three Rule
change proposals are complementary and agrees it is desirable to deal with the proposals
together. Consolidated consideration of the proposals will allow the AEMC and stakeholders to
consider the full range of issues and determine an approach that provides a more holistic
response. This should assist to develop an approach that provides the broadest scope of benefits
that can be achieved from greater transparency of information consistent with the National
Electricity Objective.

o Better coordination between generation and transmission - the Consultation Paper identifies
emerging issues that highlight the need for better coordination between generation and
transmission1. Of the issues raised, those relating to system strength is gaining in significance in
the market as new generators seek to connect to the transmission network. This gives rise to a
need for broader consideration of ways to further facilitate collaboration between generators to
optimise outcomes including system strength remediation.

As noted in the ENA proposal, there is currently a significant amount of generation seeking to
connect to the network in the same location at similar times. Under current arrangements,
potential connection applicants may be unaware of opportunities to collaborate and otherwise

1 AEMC, Consultation Paper Transparency of New Projects, 18 April 2019, Box 3: The Need for Coordination, p.34
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